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New PUC order affects solar panel modifications

¢

AKAMAI
MONEY

“Akamai Money”
seeks out local experts
to answer questions
about business in
Hawaii. If you have an
issue you would like us
to address, please
email it to business@
staradvertiser.com and
put “Akamai Money”
in the subject line.

QUESTION: When an-
nouncing the new solar in-
centive programs, Hawaiian
Electric Co. said “current
net energy metering cus-
tomers who want to install
more photovoltaic panels
or otherwise modify their
current systems will be re-
quired to transition to ei-
ther the new grid supply or
self supply programs.”
What does modify mean?

ANSWER: Under the
new PUC (Public Utilities
Commission) order, adding
additional panels or other-
wise increasing the capac-
ity of a PV system would
require a customer to
switch their NEM system to
one of the new interconnec-
tion programs.

Q: If a customer with
NEM replaces an old/bro-
ken panel of their current
system, is that modifying?

A:No. Replacement or
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repair of a damaged PV
panel would not require
customers to change pro-
grams. Customers who
want to increase the
capacity of their PV sys-
tems would need to transi-
tion to one of the new
programs.

Q: If a customer with NEM

adds panels to a system,
what happens to the NEM
status?

A: Under the new PUC or-
det, adding additional pan-
els or otherwise increasing
the capacity of a PV system
would require a customer to
switch their NEM system to
one of the new interconnec-
tion programs.

Q: If a customer with
NEM adds energy storage
to a solar panel system,
does that change the NEM
qualification?

A: The NEM qualification
does not change as long as
the addition of storage does
not increase the overall ca-
pacity of the PV system.
The new system will have
to meet all current techni-
cal requirements and be re-
viewed before storage is
interconnected.

Q: If a customer with
NEM sells his or her house,
is the solar panel system
still recognized under
NEM?

A: Customers who pur-
chase a home with an ap-
proved NEM agreement or a
NEM application hand-de-
livered or postmarked on
or before Oct. 13, 2015, will
be grandfathered under the
NEM program.

Q: Will new customers
who decide to use grid-sup-
ply or self-supply options
face a faster approval time-
line than NEM applicants?

A: Self-supply systems are
designed so they won't ex-
port excess electricity to the
grid, so customers in areas
with high concentrations of
PV can receive an expedited
review if they choose this
option. We will continue to
follow the PUC-approved
process for reviewing appli-
cations. The time recjuired
to review and approve an ap-
plication depends on a num-
ber of factors, including the
size of the proposed system,
the amount of PV already in-
stalled in the customer’s
neighborhood and whether
the proposed system meets
the required performance
standards.
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